
 

 

 

 

 

 

2/1/2022  
1. Call to order  

1. Meeting is called to order at 4 pm 
2. Approval of Previous Minutes - Found on Public Facebook and Teams  

1. I, Fox Crone, Second 
2. Previous Minutes have been approved, 21/24 

3. Approval of Agenda - Found on Public Facebook and Teams  
1. I, Fox Crone, Second 
2. Previous Agenda has been approved, 19/24 

4. Attendance  
1. 24 members in attendance, including the executive board 
2. Jon Peters – Director of Public Safety 

1. Chief of Police, police officer for 25 years, 15 years at 
Portsmouth PD, became a director last December 

2. The Department of Public Safety is about to receive a safety 
grant and will be using it to upgrade our surveillance cameras, 
some of our systems are aging 10+ years, and if you have seen 
the difference in phones in the previous 10 years, the 
difference is amazing. 

3. The Police department is getting walk-through scanners for 
larger events and a bag scanner. The walkthrough scanners are 
mobile and will only be used for larger campus-wide events 
like Homecoming. 

4. Please remember, the Department of Public Safety offers an 
escort service if you want to be escorted to wherever you want 
on campus, unfortunately, we cannot take you off-campus. 

5. Make sure you have parking permits for proper areas.  
6. Crime prevention – lock up your stuff, lock your car doors, 

don’t leave anything in sight, and leave nothing is visible in 
your car. if you see someone suspicious on campus give us a 
call immediately so they can find them. 

5. Executive Reports  
1. President  



a. I had a meeting with Dr. Ahuja, and we went over the same 
kind of issues as I previously did with the president, about 
Covid, Delays, and Snow days. 

b. Last Summer the university switched over to the J1 system, 
and everyone gave lots of feedback. Thanks to that feedback 
we found some specific issues with the system, a team created 
a list of issues that needed to be fixed in J1. Things are 
changing and moving through, when the registration period 
comes around this semester, hopefully, many of them will be 
fixed. 

c. I still need information for the Board of Trustees meeting 
report, let Sofiia know if your clubs have done any cool events 
recently or want to be highlighted during the meeting. 

d. You should have received an email from Student Life, about 
Library sessions. If anyone is struggling to use blackboard or 
the library resources, it’s a great opportunity to learn more 
about those sources. They will be covering Blackboard basics 
and how to research using online resources. 

2. Vice President   
1. We will continue to be implementing Robert’s Rules, just a 

quick review here’s what we covered last week: 
1. Point of Privilege – A complaint 
2. Point of Information – Clarification of facts 
3. Point of order – When the chair or other representatives 

are not following parliamentary order 
4. Point of Parliamentary Inquiry – Confused about 

proceedings or rules 
2. New Robert Rule added: Amending a motion. Amendments 

can be posed for when changing the Student Government 
constitution and changing previous minutes. To start, address 
the chair then “I move to amend the motion by ….” Then you 
add whatever you think needs amended. Amendments can’t 
go further than the second amendment. Afterward, a vote to 
approve the amendment is needed. 

3. Secretary  
1. Nothing to report 

4. Club Coordinator  



1. Reminder that you must fill out a permission to spend form 
when using club funds, it is the same form as last year, simply 
fill out the organization info, and send it to 
jcook@shawnee.edu after finished. She will later send back a 
Docusign document that you sign to spend the funds. 

2. We are starting club reporting this month, and every club must 
report once a month. To prevent clubs from getting assigned a 
time with nothing to report, clubs can sign up for specific times 
in the Microsoft teams at Club Report > Spring 2022 > Club 
Reports (SP22) 

5. Advisor   
1. Hopefully everyone received an email about the Title 9 hazing 

training, I have been talking about it all semester and last 
semester. All students must be in compliance, we’re counting 
on all of you to make sure all your club members are taking it. 

2. I have taken the training multiple times, very easy training to 
follow. Faculty and staff are also taking the training. If you 
haven’t received the email, it’s because the emails are 
staggered. If you still can’t find it you might have to use the 
search email function to find it, it could also check your other 
email folder. 

3. Anyone that is considered a group of students must take the 
anti-hazing training, February and September are the 2 months 
of the year the college focuses on hazing training. Hazing is 
now a felony in Ohio. 

4. This Thursday (2/3/2022) we have a spring resource fair for 
everyone to attend, over 20 offices on campus will be at the 
fair, you can easily talk to anyone you may need to since all 
offices will be there, plus you have a chance to win some 
prizes.  

5. Any questions about Title 9 or Hazing training ask Tiffany 
Hartman 

6. Public Views  
1. No new public views 

7. Committee Reports  
1. Academic Affairs  

mailto:jcook@shawnee.edu


1. Not met yet, first meeting next Thursday. Senators do 
committee reports on what everyone is working on 

2. Organizational Affairs   
1. Not met yet, working on setting up the first meeting. 

3. Student Affairs  
1. Not met yet, working on setting up the first meeting. 

8. Organization Reports 
1. No reports 

9.        Old Business  
1. Club Approval  

1. The following clubs were approved last week: 
1. Student Veterans of America 
2. FGC @ Shawnee 
3. Skaggs House 
4. Pre-Med Club 
5. Illuminate Campus Ministry 
6. Tri-Beta 

2. Club Funding  
1. All previously mentioned clubs were funded. 

10.      New Business  
1. Club Approval  

1. Taylor Young moves to recommend a new club for approval: 
1. Med Lab Club 

2. I, Fox Crone, Second 
3. The new club was approved, 18/24 

2. Club Funding  
1. Taylor Young moves to recommend a new club for funding: 

1. Med Lab Club 
2. I, Fox Crone, Second 
3. The new club was funded, 19/24 

11.      Announcements  
1. Hayden Ridgeway – Shawnee GG – Saturday, Smash ultimate 
tournament, originally were going to have in ATC, no longer the 
case, held in UC Ballroom. 
2. Delta phi Epsilon – We are having our recruitment week next 
week and will be tabling in UC if you are interested in joining a 
sorority come stop by. 



12.      Adjournment  
1. I, Fox Crone, move to adjourn the meeting 
2. I, Jay Robinson, second the adjournment  
3. The adjournment of the meeting was approved, 18/24 
4. Meeting adjourned at 4:38 pm 


